### 教育統籌局



### **EDUCATION AND MANPOWER BUREAU**

本局檔號 Our Ref.: 來函檔號 Your Ref.: ED(PRD)077/01 III

CB(3)/PAC/R39

電子郵件 E-mail: embinfo@emb.gcn.gov.hk

電話 Telephone:

2892 6688

傳真 Faxline:

2530 3780

29 January 2003

Ms. Miranda HON, Clerk to Public Accounts Committee, Legislative Council, Legislative Council Building, 8 Jackson Road, Central, Hong Kong.

Dear Ms. HON,

The Director of Audit's Report on the results of value for money audits (Report No. 39)

Chapter 9: Primary education – Planning and provision of primary school places

Thank you for your letter of 11 December 2002. I append at Attachment the information (a) and (d) as requested. If you have any enquiries, or require further information, please contact me again, or my colleague, Mr K S Lee, on 2892 6621.

Yours sincerely

(Mrs Fanny LAW)

Permanent Secretary for Education and Manpower

c.c. Secretary for Education and Manpower Secretary for Financial Services and the Treasury Director of Audit

香港灣仔皇后大道東 213 號胡忠大廈 16 字樓 16/F, Wu Chung House, 213 Queen's Road East, Wanchai, Hong Kong

#### Attachment

## The Director of Audit's Report on the results of value for money audits (Report No. 39)

# Chapter 9: Primary education – Planning and provision of primary school places

### (Further information)

### On (a):

- For better resources management and to minimize the situation of under-enrolled classes, the criteria for operating Primary 1 classes will be tightened as from the 2003/04 school year. If the total number of students allocated to a Primary 1 class of a school is less than 23, and there are still Primary 1 places in other schools of the same school net, the school may not be allowed to operate that class.
- We have consulted the relevant primary school council and committee on the above criteria, and schools have been duly informed of the arrangement in writing in January 2003. We will inform schools of the approved number of Primary 1 classes for the 2003/04 school year in April 2003.

### On (d):

• EMB's review of the future development of rural primary schools is underway. The review is expected to be completed by summer 2003.